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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 6th January 2018
Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Ken Browne (Comber), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Morris Cameron (Third Carrick), David Johnston (Laganvale), Victoria McAuley (Wellington), Richard Whiteside (Poyntzpass), Chris McGookin (CWA), Alan Hunter (VP/1st Old Boys), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), David Leonard (Dungannon), Boris Pinto (Murley), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Amber MacLennan (CWA)
Apologies

Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Paul Kirk (Downshire) 
Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Amber MacLennan advised of correspondence:
A letter was received from Cathryn Proctor (nee Arthurs) advising that the Arthurs family would like to present a trophy at the Spring Festival contest for Best Soprano on the Day (over all sections) in memory of Peter Arthurs.
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance was £1778.70 in Bank of Ireland account and £1073 in Santander account. He noted that sponsorship totalling £750 had been received.

The executive have considered the BBL’s current financial situation. Two options were considered – ask bands to forfeit prize money for 1 year or reduce the prize fund. It was decided to reduce the prize fund. Prizes will still be awarded on contest day but only 1st Prize will receive a cheque. There is also the possibility of investing in more trophies for BBL contests.

The executive have also decided that the Super Brass concert as part of this year’s Festival of Brass will not go ahead.
Solos & Ensembles 2018
Amber MacLennan gave details of entries received. Junior Section 94, Senior Section 80.
Adjudicators are 
· Seniors: Andy Williams, 
· Juniors: Bob Quick for morning session, John Houston for afternoon session. 
Amber also advised that there had been an error in the new spreadsheet, whereby prices were incorrect (they were too low). Bands agreed to pay the higher (correct) price. 

Brass in Concert, Fivemiletown

Boris Pinto advised that everything was in order. 
Comperes on the day will be Allan Davison and Bill Caughey. 
Boris also advised that the Friday night event so far had Lisnaskea and Churchill bands. He was hopeful that Ballreagh Silver, St Michaels and Enniskillen Grammar schools would take part. 
Closing date for entries clarified as 27th January.

Spring Festival 2018
New trophies will be presented on the day:

Peter Arthurs Memorial Trophy for best soprano on the day
Jonathan Carroll Memorial Trophy for best 2nd Section horn section

Boris Pinto advised that Ian Brownbill will adjudicate on the day. Boris will book Ian’s flights. 

Festival of Brass 2018

Venue to be confirmed. Boris Pinto advised that he had prices for Methody and Stranmillis. Boris will speak to Michael Alcorn regarding venue.
Any other business

The NI representatives for the European Brass Band have yet to be decided.
There being no further business, Boris Pinto brought the meeting to a close. 

Next meeting will be at 3pm on Saturday 3rd February 2018 in Laganvale Bandroom. 

PTO…
Upcoming Events

Laganvale Band

Monday 26th January

St Andrews Church, Rosetta

Fodens Band

Saturday 3rd February 7.45pm
1st Presbyterian Church, Armagh

2018 BBL Contest Dates

17 Feb

Solos & Ensembles

23-24 Feb
Brass in Concert, Fivemiletown

21 Apr

Spring Festival
24 Nov

Festival of Brass @ QUB
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